
What to know about PFAS (perfluoroalkyl and polyfluoroalkyl 
substances)  
 
● Since the 1940’s a number of products made to repel oil and water as well as fire retardants 
contain the man-made chemicals, perfluoroalkyl and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS). Today, 
PFAS are found in nonstick cookware, flame- and water-resistant clothing, food wrappers, 
plumber’s tape, stain prevention products, and even coatings on wires.  
● PFAs are also used in heavy equipment fluids (think farming, logging, construction) so 
dispersal into the environment is not limited to manufacturing areas.  
● The Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ) is using the current level of 70 
ppt (parts per trillion) as the threshold for state action.  
● Because PFAS are an emerging contaminant, there is a lot of information we still do not know 
such as: What do we do now? How can I protect my home and family? How do we detect the 
source and clean up?  
● PFAS have been linked to many health problems, although research is still on-going to help us 
understand the levels of danger, correlation or causation of PFAS presence in drinking water and 
whether future health problems will be discovered.  
● Tip of the Mitt Watershed Council is a good resource for both policy and water quality 
questions: Dave Edwards (water quality) and Jennifer McKay (policy) are available to talk. 231-
347-1181. 
● Freshwater Future is a policy voice for Great Lakes residents and has purchased the equipment 
to make testing for those on individual wells (not on systems tested by the MDEQ) available at 
an affordable rate. Testing will be up and running hopefully by the end of the year. You can call 
Ann Baughman at Freshwater Future for information at 231-348-8200. ○ Test kits will be 
available for $60 and contain instructions for taking a sample at your home. Homeowners will 
also be responsible for shipping the sample to the UM Biological Station for analysis.  
● Little is known about the presence of PFAS in surface water (our lakes, streams, wetlands, 
ponds) but we hope to make testing for these contaminants part of our water quality monitoring 
next year.  
	


